

COMMUNITY PLANNING BOARD #11, THE BRONX JACOBI MEDICAL CENTER NURSES RESIDENCE-ROOM 11N22 BRONX, NEW YORK 10461



(718) 892-6262 FAX (718) 892-1861

Dominic Castore, Chairman Fernando Ferrer, Borough President John Fratta, District Manager

COMMITTEES

Community Development & Budget Priorities

Economic Development

Education & Culture

Health & Social Services

Highways, Traffic & Transportation

Housing

Land Use

Parks & Playgrounds

Public Safety

Sanitation & Environmental

Protection

Youth Services Planning

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD THURSDAY, APRIL 18, 1996

IN THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS MARY, QUEEN OF PEACE HALL.

The meeting was called to order at 7:50 P.M. by Gerald Launer, Second Vice Chairman.

I. Guest Speaker - Captain Michael Shortell, 49th Precinct

Captain Shortell gave the background on himself. He stated that he had previously worked at Police Plaza. He then spoke about the other places he had worked.

Captain Shortell stated that he is a big believer in beat officers, and that he would keep this in force as long as he was Captain of the 49th Precinct. Captain Shortell stated that the beat officers will work the 8-4 and 4-12 shifts.

Questions were asked of Captain Shortell as to the graffiti at Loretto Park and at P.S. 108.

Captain Shortell said that P.O. Nick Stanich is familiar with the tags and would follow up and make arrests.

Captain Shortell spoke about the closing of the parks at 10:00 P.M. He stated that anyone caught in the park after that would be taken to the precinct. Captain Shortell stated that he has only been at the 49th Precinct for 2 months and looks forward to working with the community.

II. Gallery Session

A. Jonathan Hornik - Shell Oil

Mr. Hornik stated that he was speaking on behalf of Shell Oil. He stated that this application is to add a canopy and convenience store at the existing gas station. Mr. Hornik stated that the canopy is for the safety of the patrons it will have lighting, provide protection in inclement weather, and give patrons the ability to talk to someone if they have a problem.

Discussion took place on the fact that Shell had previously applied for a variance for the canopy which was never erected.

Questions were asked of Mr. Hornik and Mr. Thomas Schiavone, the engineer as to whether the convenience store would be open 24 hours a day, and if they would sell beer. Mr. Schiavone stated that it would be a full service station during the day, and self service in the evening as it is now. Mr. Schiavone stated that as of now there are no plans to sell beer, but if the board wanted they would agree to the condition that they not sell beer.

b. Zena Twyman

Ms. Twyman spoke about the application for parking on the roof at 1601 Bronxdale Avenue. Ms. Twyman spoke about the fact that an EPA report was never done. She stated that she was concerned about gas fumes.

c. Francisco J. Lazaha - Young Adults Against Drugs and Alcohol

Mr. Lazaha spoke about trying to stop the sale of alcohol and tobacco to minors. He stated that his group has counseling referrals. Mr. Lazaha stated that there are located at 2488 Grand Concourse, and that this is a funded program.

d. Mabel Ostroga

Mrs. Ostroga stated that on Wednesday, April 17th a car turned on Lakewood Place on to Hering Avenue and then went to Morris Park Avenue. She stated that the light was red but the driver went through it. Mrs. Ostroga stated that there was almost an accident.

III. Chairman's Report - Gerald Launer

Gerald announced that Susan Nolan's father-in-law Judge Ben Nolan Had passed away today. He stated that the wake will be at the Schuyler Funeral Home at 3535 East Tremont Avenue on Saturday and Sunday from 2-4 and 7-9:30. The mass will be held on Monday at 10:00 A.M. at Our Lady of Solace Church.

IV. District Manager's Report - John Fratta

John reported that at the Matthews/Muliner Playground he has a commitment from Commissioner Castro that a portion of the chain link fence will be replaced with wrought iron.

John reported that the Zimmerman construction should be starting this month. He stated that the park will be closed, and than when it is reopened all the benches will be inside the park.

John reported on the tractor trailers that have been parking on East Gun Hill Road. He stated that he was able to get the 47th and the 49th Precincts to boot them last night. John stated that the reason that the 47th had to do it is that the 49th did not have the boots for the trailers. John said that hopefully this will send a message to the drivers that they cannot park here.

John reported that the board had requested that the police boundary lines be changed to allow the 49th Precinct to take respon-

Please note that these programs have multi year funding. Previously programs were funded each year.

FERRER TELLS PARENTS: "STAND UP FOR YOUR CHILDREN"
*KICKS OFF CAMPAIGN TO INCREASE PARENT PARTICIPATION IN COMMUNITY
SCHOOL BOARD ELECTIONS.

Asserting that "nothing is more important than a child's education," Borough President Fernando Ferrer challenged parents to "stand up for your children", and "reclaim a stake in your child's school," by voting in the May 7th community school board elections.

The Borough President is also planning a series of public service announcements, a letter writing campaign and is encouraging independent candidate forums to increase parent awareness and participation in the process. Ferrer also urged everyone to attend the Chancellor's candidates' forums to be held in each district.

Ferrer's effort is being supported by Bronx Board of Education member Sandra Lerner and Council of Supervisors and Administrators President Donald Singer.

Ferrer noted that all the recent attention and publicity on the subject of community school boards is "finally beginning to produce some glimmer of hope for change. We must not lose this opportunity to elect dedicated and accountable board members. We owe it all to our children."

FERRER AND DIBRIENZA HOLD PUBLIC HEARING ON FUTURE OF CHILD WELFARE SERVICES IN THE BRONX

Borough President Fernando Ferrer and City Councilman Stephen DiBrienza, chairman of the Council's Committee on General Welfare co-hosted a public hearing on the future of child welfare services in The Bronx.

The City Council must vote on the Mayor's proposal to permanently create a new agency—the Administration for Children's Services—to replace the Child Welfare Administration. Councilman DiBrienza has scheduled a series of borough hearings to elicit testimony from elected officials, advocates, service providers, foster parents and others concerned with the future of child welfare services.

Ferrer recently created a new Child Welfare Advisory Council to promote the safety of Bronx children and address the critical needs of The Bronx community. He has also committed \$1 million to developing a crisis nursery or child rescue center in The Bronx as a first step to preventing child abuse/neglect.

FROM FRUIT TO NUTS, FERRER EXPANDING JOB MENU

After successful negotiations, Borough President Fernando Ferrer announced that both companies (Nick Penachio Food Distributors and A.L. Bazzini) will make their home at Food Center Drive, creating over 100 new jobs over the next two years.

sibility of Bronx Park. He stated that the board received a letter from the New York Police Department stating that the Commissioner agrees with the change. John stated that we are waiting for approval after the Commissioner meets with the precinct commander and the borough commander.

John reported that the board is requesting a zero tolerance in all parks after 10 P.M. He stated that sign will be posted on the closing time. Any person caught in the park after closing will be brought to the precinct and issued a summons.

Pat asked that this be published in the papers, and John said that it would be.

Pat Quaranta asked about the school yards getting signs on closing times.

a. Street Application Permit Application

1. Application from the residents of the 2400 block of Kingsland Avenue to close Kingsland Avenue between Waring and Mace Avenues on Saturday, August 10th from 9 A.M. to 11:30 P.M. for a block party with a rain date of Sunday, August 11th.

A Motion was made by Linda White, Seconded by Robert Potter - That Community Board #11 approve this street closing application.

Unanimously passed.

V. Borough President's Report - Linda Loeb

Linda submitted the following report to the secretary.

DYS' BEACON SCHOOL SELECTION

The Department of Youth Services selected via the recent Request-for-Proposals (RFP) to operate Beacon School sites throughout The Bronx the following:

Organization	School District	Neighborhood	School & C.B. #
Aspria of NY, Inc.	7	Mott Haven	IS 139-CB#1
Pathways for Youth	8	Hunts Point	IS 74 -CB#2
New Directions	9	Morrisania/ Claremont	IS 148-CB#3
Research Fdtn/CUNY/BCC	9	Highbridge/ Melrose	PS 11 -CB#4
Pius XII Yth & Fam. Serv.	10	Fordham	JHS 45-CB#6
Phipps Comm. Dev. Corp.	12	East Tremont	IS 200-CB#6
Aspira of NY, Inc.	7	Kingsbridge	PS 86 -CB#7
Gloria Wise Boys Girls Club/YAC	11	Williamsbridge	MS 113-CB#12

The contract term will run from 3/1/96 to 6/30/96. Each program will be funded at a level of \$450,000 per year including school opening fees.

The rehabilitation, estimated to cost \$1.25 million, will be partially offset by a \$6000,000 capital grant from the Borough President.

"These two companies had a single common denominator--profit," said Ferrer. "And they were willing to invest in The Bron \times to achieve it.

"The Borough President helped to frame a workable deal between us and Bazzini, and then he backed it up with a grant that made it economically feasible," said Tony Penachio, Secretary and treasurer, Nick Penachio Foods.

Mr. Damato conceded that getting both companies to agree on a plan was tricky. "President Ferrer brought us all together to figure out how to get this done. He really opened up a logjam."

Mr. Damato estimates a move to the Hunts Point Market no later than September.

BRONX WEEK EXPO'96

Bronx Week Expo '96, the annual celebration of community pride and accomplishment, will kick off on Saturday, June 8, 1996 with the spectacular Bronx Unity Day Parade. This year it will be sponsored by the Bronx Health Plan and Marine Midland Bank. Boroughwide events and celebrations will continue through Saturday, June 15, 1996.

We Speak the Language of the World, the theme of this year's celebration, highlights The Bronx as a cosmopolitan community with a rich diversity of cultures and attractions. It is my wish that the energies and talents of our borough's multi-ethnic family come together to show case the mosaic of people, businesses, activities and organizations which make The Bronx so dynamic.

Official Event Guide Application deadline is Monday, April 22, 1996. For more information, please call 718-590-2649.

Parade Application deadline is by close of business day Monday, May 6, 1996. For more information, please call 718-590-3505.

THE ST. MARY'S RECREATIONAL CENTER PARRANDA PROJECT The Mott Haven Neighborhood Safety Services Council

Join us Thursdays to celebrate out community and our children by participating in the Parranda from P.S. 27 to St. Mary's where children will use the Recreational Center, and then be escorted by the Parranda to their neighborhood blocks.

Each day of the week a different school participates in the Parranda Project at St. Mary's Recreational Center.

For further information please call 718-590-3878 or contact your Parents Association.

BECOME PART OF THE SOLUTION. CONTACT THE "DON'T DUMP ON THE BRONX" HOTLINE - OFFICE OF THE BOROUGH PRESIDENT FERNANDO FERRER AT 718-590-3510

Don't Dump On The Bronx, a borough-wide volunteer anti-litter campaign, urges residents to unite to clean up, maintain and beautify their neighborhoods.

Borough President Ferrer encourages the participation of all residents and community organizations in the Don't Dump On The Bronx campaign. "The Bronx is home to more than a million people and to some of New York's finest educational and cultural institutions. In New York city, we are not in the forefront of environmental conservation. This is an opportunity for each and every Bronxite to be a part of the solution."

NEW BOARD MEMBERSHIP

April 15, 1996 will be the date new board membership will be submitted to the Board. Until that time all members can vote. Members whose term is up 3/31/96 are termed as "carryovers" until notification letters are issued.

On May 21 & 22, 1996 there will be a Community Board orientation for new members. Letters will be sent regarding the specifics.

VI. Committee Reports

A. Land Use - Kenneth Gelnick

1. BSA 37-96-BZ - 1601 Bronxdale Avenue - Application for a special permit to allow rooftop parking atop the existing one and two story building.

Mr. Charles Matos, the attorney stated that there would be 148 parking spaces for tenants only. He stated that there would be an internal ramp on the property up to the roof. Mr. Matos stated that no EPA study had been done, nor did they plan on doing one.

Questions were asked as to whether the roof could sustain the weight of these cars. Mr. Kit Middleto, the architect replied that the roof has a 15" slab and refrigeration equipment was previously kept there.

Motion was made by Kenneth Gelnick, Seconded by Blanche Rifkin - That Community Board #11 approve of this application based on the architects verbal statement that the roof could sustain this weight.

Those voting in favor of the motion were: Ruth Burko, Harain Figueroa, Rabbi Moshe Fuchs, Kenneth Gelnick, Dexter Hendon, Gerald Launer, David Leavitt, Silvio Mazzella, Joseph Milone, Hazel Miura, Seymour Ostroga, Dr. Mahendra Patel, Robert Potter, Joseph Reda, Blanche Rifkin, Madeline Saltaformaggio, Mark Shkreli, Joseph Thompson, Elaine Weisbrot and Lisa Winters.

Linda White voted against the motion.

Those abstaining were: John Cifichiello, Priscilla Crowell, Mauro Fanelli, Pat Quaranta and Mordechai Twersky.

The motion passed with 20 For, 1 Against and 5 Abstentions.

2. BSA 215-66-BZ - 2601 East Tremont Avenue - Application by Shell Oil Station to install a canopy at this service station and for a convenience store.

Mr. Hornik stated that the canopy was for the protection of the patrons in inclement weather.

Questions were asked as to whether they would sell beer. Mr. Hornik stated that they did not plan to sell beer at this time, and that if the board wanted they could make it a condition of the approval.

A Motion was made by Kenneth Gelnick, Seconded by Pat Quaranta - That Community Board #11 approve this application with the condition that no beer be sold.

Those voting in favor of the motion were: Ruth Burko, John Cifichiello, Priscilla Crowell, Mauro Fanelli, Harain Figueroa, Kenneth Gelnick, Dexter Hendon, Gerald Launer, David Leavitt, Joseph Milone, Hazel Miura, Seymour Ostroga, Dr. Mahendra Patel, Robert Potter, Pat Quaranta, Joseph Reda, Blanche Rifkin, Madeline Saltaformaggio, Mark Shkreli, Mordechai Twersky, Elaine Weisbrot, Linda White and Lisa Winters.

Those abstaining were: Rabbi Moshe Fuchs, Silvio Mazzella and Joseph Thompson.

The motion passed with 23 For, 0 Against and 3 Abstentions.

Ken spoke about the old Rite Aid on Allerton Avenue. He stated that the board had been told that when the new store opened they were going to use the old site for office space. He stated that now it is boarded up and has a sign see property manager.

Bob Potter stated that the property is not being taken care of. There was no snow removal during the last storm. He asked John to look into this.

John stated that when anyone sees a property not being taken care of to call the board office and we will follow up on it.

John introduced the following representatives: Helen Korman, representing Councilman DeMarco; Guido Menta, representing Senator Velella; Irene Cassetta from the D.A.'s office and Linda Loeb representing Borough President Ferrer.

B. Youth Services - Linda White

Linda reported that she had attended a Boroughwide Youth Chair meeting at the Borough President's office on Tuesday. She stated that only 15 people attended. Linda stated that Youth Services is

being absorbed into Community Development. She stated that the Mayor is going to be phasing out youth services, which, according to the City Charter can't be done as it has to stay a separate entity. She stated that we need some sort of watch dog agency to watch the money that comes in for youth. Linda stated that now that Youth Services is going to merge with Community Development there would also be federal money.

Linda stated that she was trying without success to get a meeting with Diane McGrath-McKenzie, the Commissioner of Community Development. Linda stated that Commissioner McGrath-McKenzie keeps putting us off, and telling us that she is not free to meet with us until May. Linda stated that the week of May 9th is the City Council meeting on Youth Empowerment. She stated that before any laws are passed or any decision made we would like to sit down and talk with her in reference to youth services working with Youth Chair Boards. Linda stated that half of Youth Services has already moved from Brooklyn to CDA.

Linda reported that in the packet distributed tonight was a flyer on the Stand With Us march in Washington on June 1st. Linda stated that while this march is important we are trying to get something here in New York. She stated that we need to have a focus here.

Linda reported that the board had received 12 applications for the SYEP. She stated that any organization here tonight should call the Department of Employment and request applications. Linda stated that funding is at 65% of last year, and that last year there were 50. Linda stated that none were from Board #11. Linda stated that there is a very short time to return the applications. She stated that it is on a first come first serve basis.

Linda reported that the youth services budget guarantees \$50,000,000 for the next 3 years. She stated that the groups have not received even half of the money they were suppose to receive and the programs end in June.

C. <u>Highways</u>, <u>Traffic and Transportation</u> - Rabbi Moshe Fuchs

Rabbi Fuchs spoke about the expansion of Einstein's Emergency Room. He stated that they were suppose to get back to us.

John said we are trying to set up a meeting.

Rabbi Fuchs spoke about the northbound exit at Allerton Avenue. He stated that one lane is closed. Rabbi Fuchs asked that the board send a letter to the Department of Traffic on the back up up the Bronx River Parkway.

Rabbi Fuchs spoke about the Eastchester Road back up at rush hour going north. He stated that the solution is a cut through. Rabbi Fuchs also spoke about the parking on Pelham Parkway North Service Road from Stillwell to Seymour Avenue. He asked that Traffic be invited to the next board meeting.

Rabbi Fuchs spoke about the Boston Road reconstruction. He also spoke about the escalator on White Plains Road. Rabbi Fuchs stated that there is graffiti there.

Rabbi Fuchs reported that the Liberty Lines and New York Bus Services ridership is going downward. He stated that if we lose these buses families will be moving out of the area. He told those present to tell their community organizations about this.

Rabbi Fuchs asked that Commissioner Castro be invited to the board meeting in May to address the issue of picnicking on Pelham Parkway.

Linda White stated that she had been at Community Board #6's meeting last month and learned that they are going to have the same escalator to nowhere built at East 187th Street. She stated that they were told that their project will not start until next year because Community Board #11's project will not end until January of 1997.

Linda stated that Commissioner Castro was at a meeting she attending last month where he stated that he does not think that they should eliminate picnicking on Pelham Parkway. She stated that he would like to come to a community board meeting. Commissioner Castor claims that PEP officers should be enforce whatever needs to be enforced.

D. <u>Housing</u> - John Fratta

John reported that he and Leslie McHenry had been working with the Pelham Parkway and Parkside Houses tenants. He stated that they met last week at a meeting called by the tenants association of Parkside Houses and Assemblyman Jeff Klein. John stated that over 70 people showed up to voice their concerns about the conditions at Parkside Houses. John stated that next month we will be meeting with the tenants of Pelham Parkway Houses to discuss security, housing police patrols, maintenance and the response from the managers.

E. <u>Health and Social Services</u> - Blanche Rifkin

Blanche reported that she had distributed flyers on a Diabetes Support Group meeting on May 3rd in the 4th floor Cafeteria of Albert Einstein Hospital from 6:30-8:00 P.M. Blanche stated that anyone having diabetes, or knowing someone who has diabetes should tell them about this meeting.

Blanche reported that Bronx Psychiatric is getting a new director.

Blanche reported on the new emergency room at Einstein Hospital.

Blanche thanked the office for getting the light at Esplanade and Hone fixed.

Hazel Miura reported that N.I.D.C. is holding Housing Court Clinics every Thursday from 2-4 P.M. She also stated that rent stabilization laws expire in 1997. Hazel stated that Governor Pataki is not in favor of continuing them. Hazel stated that N.I.D.C. is getting a bus to go to Washington and make a point that we need rent stabilization. She stated they are asking for a donation of \$15 for the bus. She stated the exception is for those that can't afford it.

F. Education and Culture - Ruth Burko

Home Depot

Ruth reported that the Committee appointed by Borough President Ferrer met on Monday April 2nd with Home Depot and Forrest City Ratner. She stated that 16 people attended this meeting. She stated that the committee consists of a number of homeowners whose homes are immediately adjacent to the site, a member of the community board (herself) and members of the Chester Civic Association's Board of Directors. Ruth stated that the purpose of this committee is to insure that the developer and the builders comply with the conditions set forth by the residents. She stated that the developer stated that though the builder had not yet been selected, construction should begin in July of '96, and the store should be open the following summer.

Ruth reported that the committee that the committee was informed that there will be intensive pile driving for 7 weeks. She stated that the law in New York states that it cannot start before 7 A.M. and must stop by 8 P.M. Ruth stated that the representative revealed that there will be a cut through between the Home Depot and Waldbaum's parking lots. She stated that a traffic study was being done by DOT as to the merits of closing the exit from the southbound Hutchinson Parkway on to Stillwell Avenue.

Ruth stated that the committee selected a Chair, Vice Chair and Secretary. She further stated that she will be advised of the next meeting, and if available will attend.

Library

Ruth reported that a new Science, Industry and Business Library (SIBL) will open to the public on May 2nd in the old B. Altman store at 34th Street. She stated that they will make availabe resourses by connecting SIBL to other libraries, educational institutions, offices here and abroad. This will give its users access to a world of electronic information.

Ruth stated that there was a School Board meeting tonight. Ruth reported that a mini-grant was made from the U.F.T. Special Educator Support Progam in the amount of \$500.00. One grant entitled "VIES that Ties" went to P.S. 160, and one grant entitled entitled "Give Peace a Chance" went to P.S. 89.

Grants were also made to the following:

- P.S. 96 The Parents Association donated books valued at \$2,000 for the Reading is Fundamental book distribution in June, and class sets of literature.
- P.S. 96 Burt Schoenbach of the West Bronx Local Development Corporation donated and IBM 386 Computer valued at \$700.00
- P.S. 108 Mayor Giuliani's office donated 7 IBM compatable computers valued at approximately \$4,000.
- P.S. 153 K-Mart donated Kodak Cameras for student use, valued at approximately \$1,000.
- M.S. 181 Irene Matza, a teacher at M.S. 181 donated one stereo system, valued at approximately \$250.
- M.S. 181 Roy Rappelfeld a teacher at M.S. 181 donated a Hitachi 27" television, a Panasonic 19" television and two VCR's to the school for student use. The total is approximately \$1,050.

Truman H.S. - K-Mart has donated \$250 to underwrite the purchase of a Truman H.S. banner.

Robert Potter reported that the Tuesday meeting of the School Board was rescheduled for May. He also reported that the District Office at 1250 Arnow Avenue needs to move as the school needs the space for classrooms.

Bob reported that Bronx Lebanon Hospital has a dental screening program. He stated that the screening and follow up are free. Bob reported that on April 24th the Health and Substance Abuse Committee will meet at 1250 Arnow Avenue at 7 P.M.

G. Public Safety - Joseph Reda

Joe announced that Expo '96 would be held on May 4th at Floyd Bennett Field. He also announced that the next meeting of the 49th Precinct Council would be held on Monday April 22nd in the Knights of Columbus.

Joe read the following crime statics for March:

		1996 1995 % Change		334	
Robbery		40	40	SAME	
Burglary		68	85	20-	Down
Grand Larceny	Auto	122	131	6.87	Down
Murder		1	0	100	UP
Rape		3	2	50	Up
		YEAR-TO	-DATE		
Robbery		143	134	6.72	Up
Burglary		216	226	3.98	Down
Grand Larceny	Auto	353	386	8.55	Down
Murder		3	0	100	Up
Rape		3	2	50	Up
		ARRE	STS		
Robbery		14	14	SAME	
Burglary		7	8	12.5	Down
Grand Larceny	Auto	3	7	57.14	Down
Murder		0	0	SAME	
Rape		1	0	100	Up
			-11-		

Total Felonies	335	361	7.2 Down
Total Complaints	882	1096	19.52 Down

H. Nominations - Joseph Reda

Joe read the slate of officers as proposed by the Committee as follows:

Chairman - Dominic Castore First Vice Chairman - Gerald Launder Second Vice Chairman - Dexter Hendon Secretary - Ruth Burko Treasurer - Ralph Lanzilli

Joe asked for nominations for Chairman. There were none.

Joe asked for nominations for First Vice Chairman, There were none.

Joe asked for nominations for Second Vice Chairman.

Linda White nominated Leslie McHenry and Priscilla Crowell Seconded the nomination.

Joe asked for nominations for Secretary. There were none.

Joe asked for nominations for Treasurer. There were none.

Nominations will be taken at the May meeting, but the person nominated must either be present or have indicated in writing their willingness to run. Elections will take place at the June meeting.

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Burko, Secretary

ATTENDANCE AT MEETING OF APRIL 18, 1996

PRESENT Ruth Burko John Cifichiello Priscilla Crowell	(2) (4)	Seymour Ostroga	(0)(0)
	(2) (0)	Dr. Mahendra Patel	(0)(0)
	(4) (4)	Robert Potter	(2)(5)
Mauro Fanelli	(2) (4)	Pat Quaranta	(7) (4)
Harain Figueroa	(4) (2)	Joseph Reda	(3) (6)
Rabbi Moshe Fuchs	(1)(7)	Blanche Comras Rifkin	(2) (3)
Kenneth Gelnick	(4)(5)	Madeline Saltaformaggio	(3) (1)
Dexter Hendon	(4)(7)	Mark Shkreli	(2)(3)
Gerald Launer	(1)(7)	Joseph Thompson	(1)(0)
David Leavitt Silvio Mazzella	(2) (7) (0) (0)	Mordechai Twersky Elaine Weisbrot Linda White	(6)(7) (3)(0) (6)(5)
Joseph Milone Hazel Miura	(1) (8) (2) (1)	Lisa Winters	(2)(6)
ABSENT Dominic Castore Lorraine Cortes-Vazquez Anthony DelGaudio Patrick Dolan Emil Eisdorfer Rhoda Gogatz Milagros Guzman	(4)(6) (4)(7) (5)(4) (6)(5) (3)(8) (2)(0) (0)(1)	Ralph Lanzilli Leslie McHenry Lori Motta Frank Muccioli William Ricevuto Patrick Torney	(2)(7) (3)(1) (7)(7) (8)(0) (6)(6) (8)(7)

EX OFFICIO BOARD MEMBERS

Helen Korman - Representing Councilman Michael DeMarco

OTHER ELECTED OFFICIALS

Guido Menta - Representing Senator Guy Velella

STAFF, BOROUGH PRESIDENT, AND AGENCY OFFICIALS

John A. Fratta, District Manager
Harriet Lasky, Secretary
Irene Cassetta, Assistant District Attorney
Xiroma Chang - Bronx Office of City Planning
Linda Loeb, Borough President Fernando Ferrer's Office
P.O. Nick Stanich - 49th Precinct Community Affairs

^{*}Numbers in parenthesis denotes absences from August 1995 Numbers in **BOLD** denotes absences from September 1994-June 1995